MINUTES OF TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING

SEPTEMBER 20, 2005, TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT

Present:  Schultz, Leech, Schmidt, Parker, Martel         Audience:  25 +/-

Absent:  None

1. The meeting convened at 7:30 p.m. following the pledge to the flag.

2. Public Comments: Removal of the dishes on the tower behind the hall was questioned.  The absence of the Fire Chief and EMS Director was noted.

3. Minutes of the August 16 and 22 board meetings were approved and filed for audit.

4. Expenditures were approved as submitted for all township funds.

5. Reports were accepted from the EMS and Fire Depts., Treasurer, Zoning Administrator, E911 Central Dispatch, and Planning Commission Board Rep.

6. Announcements: Notify the Township supervisor or clerk if you are interested in volunteering for any future vacancies on Township Boards and Commissions.  EMS and Fire Dept. personnel are always needed. Employment applications are available at the Township office.

7. Three Lakes Association Water Quality Monitoring Grant: Norton Bretz and Dan Ransom gave an update on the project.  An invitation was extended to Township officials and planners to attend a presentation of the Torch Lake Water Quality Model and learn how it can be helpful as a decision making tool.  It will be held Nov. 11 from 8:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. at Camp Haya-Went-Ha Conference Center.  Reservations are required by Oct. 31 via e-mail (info@3lakes.com) or voice-mail at 231 533 4852. 

8. A-Ga-Ming’s Site Plan Review Fee: Bill Briggs, Zoning Administrator, explained the basis for the “triple the permit fee”.  Mike Brown of The Comp Group LLC explained the site plan deviation arose from a lack of communication and understanding as to what was approved by the Planning Commission.  Motion by Schultz, seconded and passed 5-0 to apply the normal $250 fee and waive the triple fee of $750.
9. Proposed Public Safety Building/Township Hall Facilities Project: The 9/15/05 revised document prepared by Parker regarding the Public Safety Building Ad Hoc Advisory Committee was approved.  This document will be sent to those persons who have expressed interest in serving on this committee by the end of the week.  These persons will be requested to send a brief resume of their qualifications pertaining to the tasks of this committee.  They will be given 10 days to return this information.  The board will hold a special board meeting on Thursday, October 13, at 7:00 p.m. in the Township Hall to select the maximum of six committee members.  Schmidt read a letter from Nancy Ellison, For the Torch Lake Township Recall Committee, in which answers were requested for the following three questions pertaining to the   recent mailing of post cards to residents. (1) Who paid for the cost of the mailing and cards? (Township general fund) (2) Does the Township Board intend to send any more information out in a like or similar manner regarding the safety building?  (Possibly) (3) Recognizing that the safety building has become a matter of public concern, is the Township Board willing to subsidize the cost of a mailing for the recall committee to   ensure that a full and fair view of this issue is given? (No)
10. Lot 13 Deed Restrictions Removal: Following discussion, it was agreed to suspend further action until it is determined whether it is legal to have a residential lot in a sub-division used as a public access when deeded for that purpose.

11. Planning Commission Appointments: Motion by Schmidt, seconded and passed 5-0 to approve the reappointment of Jessica Thompson for a 3-year term to expire October 2008.  Motion by Schmidt, seconded and passed 5-0 to approve the appointment of Robert Spencer to a 3-year term to expire October 2008.

12. ZBA Appointments: Motion by Parker, seconded and passed 5-0 to appoint Ralph Houghton to a 3-year term to expire October 2008.  Motion by Schmidt, seconded and passed 5-0 to appoint Diana Hein as an alternate for a 3-year term to expire October 2008.  Motion by Schmidt, seconded and passed 5-0 to appoint Bonnie Nothoff to complete the vacated term of alternate that expires October 2006.

13. Village of Elk Rapids Recycling Agreement: Motion by Schmidt, seconded and passed 5-0 to approve the agreement as revised.  The Village of Elk Rapids has invited us to appoint someone to their Recycling advisory committee.  Anyone interested in volunteering should contact the Township Office.

14. Lidster letter of 9/15/2005: Schmidt will prepare a policy statement that will be under the regulation of the Fire Chief and EMS Director relating to purchases as permitted by law for rehydration purposes for Fire Dept. and EMS personnel.

15. Board Concerns: Martel praised J. Heizer for her outstanding performance as a member of the ZBA and in her capacity as ZBA secretary.  The board is very appreciative of her service to the community.

16. Public Comments: None.

The meeting adjourned at 9:45 p.m.  These minutes are subject to approval at the next regular board meeting.

Doris Leech

Township Clerk

Page 2:  Minutes of Sept. 20, 2005 Township Board Meeting

